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Canadian Securities Administrators Propose Enhanced Disclosure  
Requirements on Investment Costs and Performance  

 
Toronto – The Canadian Securities Administrators (CSA) is publishing proposals that would require 
investors to be provided with clear and meaningful information on the costs and performance of their 
investments.  

This important investor protection initiative is part of the second phase of the CSA’s Client 
Relationship Model project, which brings expanded requirements for disclosure by dealers and 
advisers about the services they provide to their clients. 

Under the proposed framework, registered dealers and advisers would be required to provide each of 
their clients with, among other things, annual reports on 

 the dollar amount of charges paid for the products and services provided by the dealer or 
adviser; and  

 how well their investments have performed that year and over longer periods. 

 
“These proposals reflect the CSA’s extensive dialogue with market participants and will require 
that investors, particularly retail investors, be provided with a better understanding of the costs and 
performance of their investments” said Bill Rice, Chair of the CSA and Chair and Chief Executive 
Officer of the Alberta Securities Commission.   
 
The proposals were developed through extensive consultation with investors and industry. In drafting 
the proposal, the CSA surveyed approximately 2,000 investors and held document testing sessions to 
gain better insight into investors’ understanding and expectations related to fees, performance 
measurement and reporting. Reports on the survey and document testing are available on the 
websites of various CSA members.  
 
The Notice and Request for Comment on the proposals is available on CSA members’ websites. The 
comment period is open until Friday, September 23, 2011.  
 
The CSA, the council of the securities regulators of Canada’s provinces and territories, co-
ordinates and harmonizes regulation for the Canadian capital markets. 
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